
 

 

BOROUGH OF FOLSOM  
COUNCIL MEETING  

WORKSHOP MINUTES 
March 12, 2019 

 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:14 PM 
 
OPENING STATEMENT: Adequate notice of this meeting has been given in accordance with the directives of 
the “Open Public Meetings Act”, pursuant to Public Law 1975, Chapter 231.  Said notice of this meeting has been 
advertised in the Hammonton Gazette and has been posted on the Borough Hall bulletin board showing the time and 
place of said meeting. 
  
ROLL CALL:  Councilpersons: Conway, Jantz, Arena, Hoffman and Schenker 
 
Absent: Councilman Pagano 
 
Also Present:  Mayor DeStefano, Attorney John Carr and Engineer Vince Polistina  
 
Mayor DeStefano reported to Council that South Jersey Industries informed him that they will be moving 
their Folsom employees to another facility while they do renovations to their building which should take 
approximately one year. 
 
Mayor DeStefano asked the John LaPollo to contact the FAA and see if they could use the storage trailer 
that the School has offered to the Borough. 
 
Attorney John Carr stated he would have the necessary ordinances for next month’s meeting regarding the 
Master Plan changes. 
 
Mayor DeStefano inquired about the status of the CCO inspections. There was a discussion to have the 
Zoning Officer takeover the safety inspections at the Borough. The Ordinance must be changed first to 
allow the Zoning Officer to do them. 
 
Mayor DeStefano asked about the email John LaPollo sent to Council regarding a tree on Park Avenue 
that a resident requested the Borough remove. John went out and inspected the tree and it could not be 
determined if the tree was on Borough property. Town Engineer Vince Polistina stated he would go to the 
property and inspect the tree. 
 
Councilman Conway inquired about the collapsed garage on Mays Landing Road. Councilman Conway 
will ask our Zoning Officer to send a letter. 
 
Councilman Hoffman informed Council that our Zoning Officer is in contact with the Pinelands and DEP 
regarding the illegal dam on 14th St. 
 
Councilman Schenker stated that he reached out to the State regarding Borough owed land the State 
maybe interested in purchasing for their Green Acres Program. 
 
MEETING IS FOR DISCUSSION ONLY. NO VOTES WILL BE TAKEN 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:   Anthony Ingemi (1210 11th St) inquired about the status of his flooding 
issue on his property. Vince Polistina addressed Mr. Ingemi’s concerns. 
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With no other discussion the meeting was adjourned at 6:52PM with ayes all. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Patricia M. Gatto 
Municipal Clerk 


